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Fairfax County History Commission

Monthly Meeting
January 4,2023,7:30 p.m.

The Fairfax County History Commission conducted a wholly electronic meeting on January 4,
2023.

Call to Order
1. Audibility of Members’ Voices

The Chair called the January 4, 2023 meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. Before proceeding, she read
the following script:

To conduct this meeting wholly electronically, the History Commission needs to make
certain findings for the record to evidence our compliance with all applicable laws.
These motions address this compliance.

First, I am going to conduct a roll call and ask each board member participating in this
meeting to state your name and your location. | ask that each of you pay close attention
to ensure that you can hear each of your colleagues.

Roll Call

The Chair proceeded to conduct a roll call as follows:

Commissioners Present per Districts: Location:
Lynne Garvey-Hodge, Chair, At-Large Springfield
Elise Murray Vienna

David Meyer, Vice Chair City of Fairfax
Tammy Mannarino Alexandria
Esther McCullough Sully

Anne Barnes Mount Vernon
Tom Shoop Braddock
Kevin Bradley Braddock
Gretchen Bulova Braddock
Jenee Lindner Springfield

Sue Kovach Shuman Mantua

Steve Sherman,* Secretary Franconia
Anne Stuntz Hunter Mill
Jordan Tannenbaum Springfield
Carole Herrick Dranesville
Sallie Lyons Colchester
Cheryl-Ann Repetti** Sully

Robert “Bob” Beach**
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Commissioners Excused:
Subhi Mehdi

*Joined by phone (voice-only)
**Joined after roll call
(1) Technical difficulties

County Liaisons Present:

Laura Kviklys, Heritage Resources Branch, Fairfax County Department of Planning and
Development; Aimee Wells, Archaeology and Collections Branch, Fairfax County Park
Authority; Stephanie Langton, Heritage Conservation Branch, Fairfax County Park Authority;
Jenna Gilbert, Heritage Resources Branch, Fairfax County Department of Planning and
Development; Christopher Barbuschak, Virginia Room, Fairfax County Public Library.

Staff Present:
Elliot Meyer, History Commission Clerk

At this point, the Chair passed the virtual gavel over to David Meyer that she might be heard to
make the following motions:

1 move that the History Commission certify for the record that each member’s voice may
be adequately heard by each other member of this Board.

The motion was seconded by Esther McCollough and passed unanimously.
2. Needforan Electronic Meeting:

Second, | move that the History Commission certify that the State of Emergency caused
by the COVID-19 pandemic makes it unsafe for this Commission and the public to
physically attend this meeting in person, and the usual procedures cannot be
implemented safely or practically. As a result, | further move that the Fairfax County
History Commission conduct this meeting electronically through a dedicated video - and
audio-conferencing line, and that the public may access this meeting by calling 1-571-
429-5982 and entering access code 993 767 333#.

The motion was seconded by Esther McCollough and passed unanimously.

3. Need to Dispense with FOIA’s Usual Procedures to Assure Continuity in
Government/Continue Operations:

Finally, I move that the History Commission certify that the matters on its agenda today
relate to the COVID-19 emergency itself, are necessary for continuity in Fairfax County
government, and/or are statutorily required or necessary to continue operations and the
discharge of the History Commission s lawful purposes, duties, and responsibilities.
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The motion was seconded by Esther McCullough and passed unanimously. The gavel was passed
back to the Chair.

Welcome and Announcements

Greetings and Overview of 2023, David Mever:

David Meyer, former Mayor of the City of Fairfax, gave a warm welcome to the
Commission and particularly to the new Commissioners. David explained his decision
not to seek reelection after 15 years of serving as an elected official in the City of Fairfax
and discussed the achievements of the final six months of his mayorship. David discussed
those accomplishments to illustrate the possibilities for the Commission to accomplish
bold and impressive historic preservation goals in the years to come. David also
encouraged the Commission to consider seeking federal funding for projects in the
months to come. David concluded his remarks by thanking all the Commissioners, and
specifically Cheryl Repetti, for their past leadership.

Welcoming of New Commissioners and Chair Announcements, Lynne Garvey-Hodge:

Lynne Garvey-Hodge welcomed the two new Commissioners, Tom Shoop and Kevin
Bradley, and gave them the floor for brief introductions.
o Tom Shoop gave a warm welcome to the Commission. Tom has been a Fairfax

County resident for over 30 years. He is an editor and career journalist for the new
publication Government Executive. Tom first became involved in the County’s
history following a story he published about the Oak Hill property and is currently
working on a project focusing on the history of the llda Community.

= Jordan Tannenbaum is paired with Tom as a senior Commissioner.
Kevin Bradley also gave a warm welcome to the Commission. Kevin is a lead
archaeologist for the company New South Associates. Kevin is originally from
northern Virginia and lived in a number of other cities throughout the south
before moving back to Fairfax County five years ago.

= Sallie Lyons is paired with Kevin as a senior Commissioner.

Lynne noted the recent charge for the Commission to develop a resource clearinghouse
for history organizations across the County. Lynne asked Commissioners to inventory all
the history organizations in their districts.

o Lynne asked Gretchen Bulova about a list of history organizations that previously

developed. Gretchen noted that the list does exist, but it is not up-to-date.

However, there is a committee on the 250t Commission that is currently

developing a similar list that could serve as a starting point for the History
Commission’s inventory.

Lynne recognized Jordan Tannenbaum as the Commission’s Section 106 expert and gave
the floor to him for an introduction.
o Jordan discussed his appointment to and service on the Advisory Council for

Historic Preservation (ACHP). Notably, Jordan’s appointment to the ACHP was
renewed by President Biden in 2021 and became Vice Chairman shortly
thereafter. Over the past year and a half, Jordan has served as the acting Chairman
until the Senate’s confirmation of Chairman Sara C. Bronin last week.
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Minutes

Approval of the December 7, 2022 Minutes

A motion was made by Esther McCullough to approve the December 7, 2022 History
Commission Meeting Minutes:

I move that the History Commission accept the minutes and pay the Clerk [Elliot
Meyer].

Tammy Mannarino seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report
e Sue Kovach Shuman reviewed the Treasurer’s report for the period ending December 16,
2022. See Attachment 1 for the December report.
o Sue noted that the History Conference was $1,277 under the $5,000 budget and
that the added conference expenses were paid.

Staff Reports

Archaeology and Collections Branch (ACB), Aimee Wells:

e Aimee Wells, Fairfax County Park Authority, provided ACB project and activity updates.
See Attachment 2 for the staff report.
o Tom Shoop thanked Aimee for her help with a recent research question.

Virginia Room, Christopher Barbuschak:

e Christopher Barbuschak, Fairfax County Public Library gave program, collection, and
staff updates regarding the Virginia Room. See Attachment 3 for the staff report.
o Additionally, Chris highlighted that the bi-weekly book club reading of Fairfax
County, Virginia: A History will officially commence on January 24. The initial
meeting will discuss the timeline and organization of the book club.

Heritage Resources, Laura Kviklys:

e Laura Kviklys, Fairfax County Department of Planning and Development, gave survey
projects, program, and staff updates. See Attachment 4 for the staff report.
o Asa matter of business, Laura noted that the Commission must renew their
National Trust for Historic Preservation membership for $250.

Jordan Tannenbaum made the following motion:

I move that the Fairfax County History Commission renew our National Trust for
Historic Preservation membership at the cost of $250.
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Jenee Lindner seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

o Indiscussion of Laura’s staff report, Tammy Mannarino commended Laura for
her detail in the report. Tammy highlighted the Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) project
and underscored the importance of incorporating the historical narratives into the
project, particularly for the Mount Vernon District.

* Following Stephanie Langton’s staffreport (see below), David gave more
detail regarding the significance of the BRT project across the region.

Heritage Conservation Branch, Stephanie Langton:

Stephanie Langton, Fairfax County Park Authority, gave program and event updates
regarding the Heritage Conservation Branch. See Attachment 5 for the staff report.

Unfinished Business

Cheryl Repetti updated the Commission that a letter of acceptance for the Commission to
be a consulting party in the 1-495 Southside Express Lanes (SEL) Section 106 Process
was submitted and accepted. The Commission is now officially a consulting party in the
project.
On a related note, Cheryl mentioned that the follow up letter regarding the list of
consulting parties for the Coastal Storm Risk Management Feasibility Study Draft
Agreement has not yet been sent.

o Aimee Wells confirmed that the Archaeology and Collections Branch was added

to the list of consulting parties.

Dunn Loring School Demolition, Sue Kovach Shuman and Tammy Mannarino:

Sue Kovach Shuman spoke with one of the project leaders in December and had a verbal
agreement to set up a meeting with the History Commission to discuss the potential
demolition of the Dunn Loring School.
Tammy Mannarino added that she reached out to the Mount Vernon School Board
member Karen Corbett Sanders and cc’ed Supervisor Storck. Tammy was referred to
another School Board member and is waiting to hear back from them.
Jeff Clark, Fairfax County historian of FCPS schools and facilities, opened his comments
by stating that he is not speaking on behalf of Fairfax County Public Schools. However,
he explained that one of his duties as a part of the FCPS’s Communications Office is to
explain projects that are a part of the Capital Improvement Program to the public. Jeff
stated that the current stage of the project is community meetings and gathering public
comments regarding the design of the building. The project is still in the planning phase.
o Tammy Mannarino asked Jeff if either of the two proposals that are seeking
public comments involve adaptive reuse or are they demolitions. Jeff confirmed
that the two proposals he is aware of are demolitions due to the age of the
building and the existing design, which is considered unsuitable for a modern
elementary school.
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Lynne Garvey-Hodge urged the Commission to read the extensive article on the
FCPS website that documents the history of the building and includes a video at
the end. The link to the article can be found here.

Lynne also encouraged the Commissioners to write to their respective School
Board members to raise awareness about the historical significance of this project.
= Anne Stuntz suggested that the Commission consider writing a formal

letter to Fairfax County Public Schools urging the project to reconsider the
designs for adaptive reuse.
Jordan Tannenbaum asked Jeff if he is aware of any federal involvement on this
project that might trigger the Section 106 process, particularly if there is any
funding from the Department of Education or use of community block grants.
= Jeffdid not know and recommended that question be directed to FCPS’s
facilities office.
Jordan also suggested looking into whether the property would qualify for the
National Register of Historic Places or Preservation Virginia’s list of most
endangered sites.
David Meyer noted the historic architectural styles of FCPS elementary schools
and acknowledged that the current footprint is probably not conducive for current
standards. However, David urged adaptive reuse could be possible atthe direction
of a gifted architect.
Elise Murray attended one of the public meetings and emphasized David’s point
that the project leaders do not believe the current footprint is conducive to modern
needs or traffic patterns (school bus and car drop-off access). Elise urged the
Commission to talk with the School Board about this matter and not the Board of
Supervisors, who do not have authority in this process.
= David added that the School Board is the legal owner of the facilities and
property in the Commonwealth of Virginia. The Board of Supervisors
would only be involved if there was a bond or financing associated with
the project.
Additionally, David noted that two of the primary focal points for modern school
construction are setbacks and security measures.
Tom Shoop underscored his interpretation of the renderings involve a complete
demolition.
Sue Kovach Shuman emphasized that one of the primary concerns is the
significant traffic along the adjacent roads, due to the development in the area.
Even if the building is demolished, Sue suggested that other interpretive
measures, like a marker or center, canstill take place.
Anne Stuntz agreed with Lynne to include this issue on the Advocacy
Committee’s agenda.
Tammy Mannarino broadened the questions of consideration to whether this is the
best site for this elementary school to begin with.
Cheryl Repetti reminded the Commission to ask for adaptive reuse before
considering compromises.

Committee Reports


https://www.fcps.edu/about-fcps/history/closed/dunn-loring
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Budget and Inventory, Elise Murray:

e Elise Murray explained that recent health issues have delayed her submission of the
budget request, but that she expects to submit the request to Cheryl and Lynne this
upcoming month.

e Regarding the Inventory Committee, Elise will be contacting the committee members in
the near future to schedule a meeting.

History Conference and Awards Committees, Lynne Garvey-Hodge:

e Lynne Garvey-Hodge noted that the History Conference Committee’s next meeting will
be January 25 at 7:30 PM via Microsoft Teams. The Committee will review the financial
analysis of past conferences to revise the fiscal management for 2023.

African American History Inventory Committee, Lynne Garvey-Hodge:

e Lynne Garvey-Hodge touched on the future work of the AAHI and Mary Lipsey’s
involvement as an Advisory Member.

250t Commemoration, Gretchen Bulova:

e Gretchen Bulova explained that the Fairfax County working group’s committees are
beginning to take shape and meet. The statewide commission has switched to quarterly
meetings.

Advocacy Committee and Annual Report, Anne Stuntz:

e Anne Stuntz noted that the Advocacy Committee will be meeting sometime this month
and encouraged Kevin and Tom to consider joining.

e The work for the Annual Report will begin and Anne reminded committee chairs that she
and Subhi will be soliciting committee summaries in the coming months.

Markers Committee, Cheryl Repetti:

e Cheryl Repetti announced that she volunteered to be the new chair of the Markers
Committee. The Merrifield marker is currently under review and Cheryl will be updating
the Commission in the coming weeks about its progress.

o Lynne asked Cheryl who are the current members of the Committee. Cheryl
replied that they are Cheryl Repetti, Anne Barnes, Carole Herrick, Esther
McCollough, Elise Murray, and Tammy Mannarino. Additionally, Mary Lipsey,
Barbara Peters, and Phyllis Walker Ford are advisory members.

e Tammy Mannarino requested Laura Kviklys to send out a revised list of the
Commission’s committees and members, including the involvement of the four advisory
members.

Cemetery Preservation Committee, Lynne Garvey-Hodge:
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e Lynne Garvey-Hodge noted there will be further updates in February regarding the
Committee.

Ethnic and Oral History Committee, Esther McCullough:

e Esther McCullough is excited to continue the Ethnic and Oral History project and
explained the project for the new commissioners. The next committee meeting will be
January 17, at 2:.00pm on Microsoft Teams.

o Lynne Garvey-Hodge commended the Ethnic and Oral History Committee for
their work over the past two years in their recording of oral histories across the

County.

Resident Curator Program, Bob Beach:

e Bob Beachdid not have anything further to add to the Resident Curator Program staff
updates.

Bylaws Committee, Anne Barnes:

e Anne Barnes announced that the Bylaws Committee is planning to meet on March 7,
2023. Anne emphasized the request to see who are the current committee members.

o Lynne asked the Commissioners to review the list of committees on the History
Commission website and send Laura the list of committees that they are (or would
like to) serve on.

o Lynne Garvey-Hodge noted that the Commission received feedback from the
County Attorney’s Office regarding the proposed changes to the bylaws. Cheryl
Repetti clarified that the County Attorney’s Office recommended that the History
Commission make a formal amendment to the bylaws so that the Commission can
continue with the awards process.

Architecture Review Board, Elise Murray:

e Elise Murray shared her report on the sharefile ahead of the meeting. See Attachment 6
for the report.

o Specifically, Elise highlighted that a childcare facility was approved as a business

in the historic Laurel Hill Adaptive Reuse Area.

Fairfax City, David Meyer:
e David Meyer noted that the City Council finalized the name changes related to the Civil
War at the end of October. This completed the City’s work to revise its narratives about
the Confederacy and its commemoration of the Civil War.

e David also updated the Commission about the restoration of Old Town Hall.

Website Coordination, Cheryl Repetti:
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e Cheryl Repetti updated the About Us page on the website to include the new and retired
commissioners.

Announcements and Additional Comments

e Carole Herrick announced that the McLean Historical Society will be celebrating their
30" Anniversary on January 10.

e Tammy Mannarino gave a tour of River Farm to the Thompson family of Thompson
Dairy. Tammy and Chris Barbuschak announced that the book Desegregation in Fairfax
County Public Libraries, co-authored by Chris, will be released on January 9. There will
be a book release party on January 14 at the Fairfax City Public Library.

e Sallie Lyons announced that the Friends of Fairfax County Archaeology is having their
annual meeting January 7.

e David Meyer appreciated the feedback from all the commissioners for their suggestions
of the management of monthly meetings going forward.

e Jenee Lindner updated the Commission that the book about the history of the Jermantown
Cemetery descendants is in the process of being published.

e Jordan Tannenbaum commended Lynne and David on leading their first meeting.

e Inreference to the discussion about the Dunn Loring School, Bob Beach added that there
could be a possibility for adaptive reuse for at least a segment of the building.

e Lynne Garvey-Hodge reminded the Commission that the Board of Supervisor’s annual
celebration of county volunteers is on January 20, from 6:00-7:30 pm at the Fairfax
County Government Center.

Lynne Garvey-Hodge adjourned the meeting at 9:32 p.m.
Respectfully submitted:

D. Elliot Meyer
Clerk, Fairfax County History Commission

WW Date: 5/3/2023

U
Fairfax County History Commission

Attachments

Attachment 1: Treasurer’s Report, January

Attachment 2: Archaeology and Collections Branch Staff Report
Attachment 3: Virginia Room Staff Report

Attachment 4: DPD Heritage Resources Staff Report
Attachment 5: Heritage Conservation Branch Staff Report
Attachment 6: Architecture Review Board Liaison Report
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Attachment 1
Fairfax County History Commission
Treasurer Report Jan. 4, 2023
Fairfax County Account reported by county on Dec. 16, 2022 -
Beginning balance: $70,183.48
Expenses:
11/30/2022 Pooled Interest $84.74
12/16/2022 Pay the clerk for October minutes $450.
12/16/2022 FICA and Medicare for clerk $34.43
Ending balance: $69,868.53
Park Authority/History Conference Account
Additional expenses reported/paid since December report:
Presenter awards: $114.22
Mayo Stuntz Award: $300
TOTAL expenses for 2023 history conference: $3,722.91

Registrations brought in $1,345, according to Park Authority; 3 exhibitors @ $45; other
registrants @ $30; 40 paid registration fees; 1 contributed $10 donation in addition. Cost of
conference minus fees: $2,377.91.

Head count by treasurer day of event: 67 in the morning during awards, including all county
Channel 16 employees and guests. Fewer than 40 people stayed for lunch. Food and drink cost
$2,038.25; more than half reportedly donated later.

NOTE: There is NO carryover for 2023. Conference was within $5,000 approved budget (as in
motion made by Commissioner Murray).

There will be NO further Park Authority contact/budget for 2023. HC will deal with LDS (Land
Development Services). Meeting to be held this month to discuss.

Treasurer has requested county tax-exempt form to distribute to all commissioners for any 2023
expenses (history conference, advocacy, other). Good only for Virginia purchases. If not used,
you will not be reimbursed for tax.

Submitted by Sue Kovach Shuman
FCHC Treasurer
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Attachment 2

History Commission December Update
Archaeology and Collections Branch
January 2023

December was relatively quiet for the Archaeology and Collections Branch. This
allowed staff to catch up on a lot of the administrative work that is the less-than-
exciting portion of our work.

Staff began their review of the combined Countywide Trails Plan and Bicycle
Master Plan, dubbed “Active Fairfax”
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/transportation/bike-walk/activefairfax

This is a long-range planintended to address the variety of trails and trail-
networks in the county. This first-pass review cycle consisted of a GIS map
analysis of trails that, as currently proposed could impact known historic
resources. Amore fine-level analysis will be done as the process moves forward
through the various phases of public comment and input from various partner
agencies.

This Saturday, January 7t" at 9:30 a.m. at the James Lee Center is the Friends of
Fairfax Archaeology and Cultural Resources (FOFA) Annual meeting. Dr. Elizabeth
Crowell will be speaking.


https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/transportation/bike-walk/activefairfax
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Attachment 3

Labraisy

Imagine « Discover * Connect

Fairfax County Public Library’s Virginia Room
Staff Report to the Fairfax County History Commission

January 2023

e The Herndon News-Observer (1925-1946) and the single surviving issue of the Fairfax
Gazette (1843) have been digitized and are now freely available on Virginia Chronicle.
No updates regarding the Fairfax County Sun Echo newspaper. Itis in the digitization
queue atthe Library of Virginia. LVAis very interested in more newspaper title
representation from Northern Virginia and this particular paper is a priority for them.

e The Fairfax County Board of Supervisors minutes from 1924-1989 have also been
digitized and are freely searchable and downloadable on the BOS website:
https:/fairfaxcounty.civicweb.net/filepro/documents/8704/ The Virginia Room is also
working with the Providence Chapter of the Daughters of the American Revolution who
are currently hard at work transcribing the handwritten BOS minutes from 1870-1923.

e Received four oral history recordings and transcripts from Lake Braddock High School
teacher McKenna Crews. She documented teachers' experiences while teaching before,
during, and after the COVID-19 pandemic.

e The Virginia Room will have one high school student from the West Springfield Applied
History class interning with us during the winter semester.


https://fairfaxcounty.civicweb.net/filepro/documents/8704/
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Attachment 4

Staff Report:

Survey Efforts

DPD staff continue survey efforts countywide:

Modern Architectural Survey, County Wide- DPD staff has revised the scope to
include approximately 150 mid-century building, sites, and districts of local and
national significance. DHR has resubmitted the scope to potential consultants and
work is slated to begin late winter 2023.

African American Context Study and Architectural Survey, County Wide- No
update from December

Gum Springs Study, Mount Vernon District- No update from December
Centerville Architectural Survey- Kick off meeting for the Centerville Study was held
January 4; documentation efforts will begin in mid-January.

Other Iltems

Staff Positions- Interviews for the Planner Il position will begin January 9 and run
through January 13.

African American Markers Program: Four of the six markers are in their second
round of comments, and one additional is in its first draft phase; the remaining
marker is in the research phase. DPD staff plans to submit the next round of edits for
comment to the AAMP Chair in January with a draft submitted to the full committee
in February. DPD staff is working on finalizing an exhibit for the Government Center
display case to be installed in late-January. A co-sponsored event will occur
February 7, 2023 (time TBD) celebrating all submission finalists.

Bus Rapid Transit Narratives (BRT): DPD staff will develop and draft historic
context narratives of approximately 350-500 words for seven BRT locations along
the Route 1 (Richmond Hwy) corridor. These narratives will include thematic
approaches to identified significant sites as provided by FCDOT and include Mount
Eagle, historic motel and commercial structures along Route 1, Beacon field, Historic
Groveton, Huntley House, and the original Mount Vernon High School among other
sites. This project will include a public input component and is slated for completion
in Fall 2023.

Goins House Update: The Goins House will be going to the Board of Zoning and
Appeal on January 25; due to time and financial constraints, DPD Heritage Staff have
recommended Phase Il architectural documentation and for funding for a wayside
marker. The applicant was amenable to the requests.

National Trust Membership Renewal: Motion needed to approve $250 to renew the
History Commission’s National Trust Membership.
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Attachment 5
Heritage Conservation Branch
Resource Management Division
History Commission Updates

January 2023

Location: Vienna

Operations and Maintenance

e Work continues at Dranesville Tavern to repair termite damage. Updates are posted on
the Resident Curator website. Resident Curator Program | Park Authority
(fairfaxcounty.gov)

Historic Sites VVolunteer Corps

e Staff are working on outreach for local colleges and high schools for HSVC 2023.

Resident Curator Program Updates

e Preparations for interior renovation at Ellmore Farmhouse are underway.



https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/parks/resident-curator-program
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/parks/resident-curator-program
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Attachment 6

Architectural Review Board Report

November 10 and December 8, 2022 Virtual Meetings

Consent Items:

November

» Deck Replacement, located at 7601 Elba Rd, Alexandria in the Hollin Hills HOD. The
applicant is proposing to replace an existing ground-level deck approved by Hollin Hills DRC in
1986. The current deck is deteriorating and represents a safety hazard. Charles Chadbourn represents
the proposed project. PLUS# ARB-2022-MV-00026. Mount Vernon District

« Solar Panel Installation, located at 6738 Cardinal Woods Ct Lorton in the Mount Air HOD.
The applicant is proposing the installation of 22 roof mounted solar panels. Thomas lan Ball of
Sunrun Installation Services Inc represents the application. PLUS# ARB-2022-MV-00025. Mount
Vernon District

December: None

Action ltems:

November: None

December

» Approved: Deck and Gazebo, located at 1200 Claude Ct, Great Falls in the Colvin Run Mill
HOD. The applicant is proposing to construct anew wood deck and gazebo at the back of the
existing house. Tuan Duc represents the application. PLUS# ARB-2022-DR-00029 - Dranesville
District

» Approved: Brynmor Early Education and Preschool, located at 9060 Power House Rd,
Lorton in the Laurel Hill Adaptive Reuse area. The applicant is proposing to repurpose existing
buildings P-01 and P-03 of the historic DC workhouse and reformatory campus in Lorton for use by
the Brynmor Early Education & Preschool. A pending rezoning application, RZPA 2022-MV-00083,
to raise the maximum capacity of a childcare center from 100 to 200 children, is associated with this
application. Theresa del Ninno of Maginniss and del Ninno Architects represents the application.
PLUS# ARB-2022-MV-00030. Mount Vernon District

» Approved: Solar Panel Installation, located at 2003 Marthas Rd, Alexandria in the Hollin Hill
HOD. The applicant is proposing the installation of a 21 panel solar PV system on the rear roof of
the existing home. Sam Linton of Nova Solar represents the application. PLUS# ARB-2022-MV-
00028. Mount Vernon District
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Workshop Items:

November

« Addition, located in the 7216 Rebecca Dr Alexandria in the Hollin Hills HOD. The project
proposes a 480 sf single-story addition to the rear of 1830 sf single-story residence. Frank Willcoxon
represents the proposed project. PLUS# ARBWK-2022-MV-00020. Mount Vernon District

December
* Richmond Highway BRT Station Design, located in the 5800 Pole Rd, Fort Belvoir in the

Woodlawn HOD. Station design for the Richmond Highway roadway improvements and installation
of transitway with Bus Rapid Transit System. Laura Jeffords of STV represents the proposal. PLUS#

ARBWK-2022-MV-00021. Mount Vernon District

Presentations: None



